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	Partner n.
	Acronym
	Representative

	1
	ISMAR
	Nevio Zitellini

	2
	FFCUL
	Maria Ana Baptista

Luis Matias (observer)

	3
	CSIC
	Valenti Sallares (delegated by Juanjo Danobetia)

	4
	AWI
	Wolfram Geissler (delegated by Wilfried Jokat)

	5
	UBO
	Marc André Gutscher

Nathalie Queffélec (observer)

	6
	INGV
	Paolo Favali

Laura Beranzoli (observer)

	7
	TFH
	/

	8
	UGR
	Daniel Stich (delegated by Jose’ Morales) 

	9
	IM
	/

	10
	CNRST
	Azelarab El Mouraouah

	11
	XISTOS
	/


Assistants: Maria Grazia Zucchini and Alessandra Borgatti (ASTER)

Project actual level of expenditure

The Coordinator proposed that each partner would provide a final updated forecast of expenses for the whole project by the end of June 2009. In so doing we will have a more reliable idea about the final level of expenditure of the project and we will be able to decide if some budget transfer among partners will be needed. The SC approved this proposal.

WP2 and WP3: proposal for a joint meeting to be held on June 2009 on the conceptual model of the crustal/mantle velocities

The Coordinator proposed to organize a joint meeting among the partners involved in WP2 and WP3 on the conceptual model of the crustal/mantle velocities. After a brief discussion among the partner involved in the meeting, the proposed period was 18-19 June and the proposed location was Barcelona. The final arrangements would be defined by e-mail.
Organization of a field trip in Morocco to detect the continuation on land of the strike-slip faults identified offshore Morocco

The Coordinator suggested to arrange a field trip in Morocco at the beginning of June. The field trip would last 3 or 4 days and would be opened to every partner interested in it. 
WP8: evaluation for the implementation of a TEWS based on the experience gained by NEAREST within the IOC initiatives

As came out during the plenary meeting, the Coordinator asked Luis Matias from FFCUL to evaluate the implementation of a TEWS based on the experience gained by Nearest within the IOC initiatives. Luis Matias agreed on the issue. 

Discussion on project postponement

As anticipated during the previous meeting, the Coordinator presented the issue on the project postponement.

The Coordinator reported that he had sent to Mr Denis Peter (the project officer) an e-mail regarding the possible request of extension of the project for few months and that he had received an answer on the 4th March 2009 by Stijn Vermoote (who will take over the role of project officer for the NEAREST project). The email text was showed to the partners.
“I understand your question related to a potential request for extension of the project and I'm happy you raise it at this stage. The fact is that early this year our hierarchy has communicated to all project officers that the number of projects that get an extension should be limited to a strict minimum. Where in the previous years, an extension was approved as long as it could be scientifically justified, we now have to limit this practice in order to limit the administrative burden linked to this. This means that in principle an extension of a project duration is not possible unless you can clearly specify that the extension is crucial to finalise your project, e.g. due to external factors.” 
The Coordinator stressed the fact that a postponement would be justified to allow the realization of activities considered as crucial to finalize the project. He presented some examples so as to clarify to the partners which kind of activities could prevent the success of the project and which ones would not. 
Moreover, the Coordinator and Mrs. Zucchini brought to the attention of the PIs all the issues about an eventual project postponement: 

· the decision would be taken very soon (in June) because of the 45 days foreseen to receive a formal answer

· the decision would not be taken during this Steering Committee because of the absence of 3 PIs and because 3 PIs were substituted by their delegates
· the postponement should be of at least 6 months
· the final payment would be delayed 

· additional reports would be presented according to the Consortium Agreement 

Paolo Favali from INGV presented some issues that could be crucial for the success of the Geostar experiment. In particular, INGV was managing to test the acoustic with a product different from the previous one. This new product needed some checks to overcome the problems occurred and to be ready for the new deployment foreseen in May 2009. 
The Coordinator stressed that each prototype could have problems, but Nearest project already showed the capability to react and that the problems within Geostar had found a prompt reaction. He summarized the different steps of the experiment and the reaction activities realized.
Three cases were assumed:
1. after the deployment the new instrument will work and 3 or 4 months are needed to test the data;
2. after the deployment the new instrument won’t be working and no more reactions can be performed within Nearest project (but eventually within Lido or Esonet projects);
3. the new instrument cannot be deployed because the equipment won’t be ready.
The partners agreed that the latter case could imply a postponement in the deployment campaign and it could represent a strong motivation for asking a project extension. 
Some partners (Valenti Sallares from CSIC, Wolfram Geissler from AWI and Azelarab El Mouraouah from CNRST) underlined that an eventual postponement would allow a more in-depth analysis of data and could be welcommed from a scientific point of view. 
The Coordinator reminded that the results gained within Nearest would produce new collaborations among the partners, in particular, to continue the processing of data. In some cases (i.e. for AWI) the idea to create new networks or to apply for fellowships (Marie Curie or other opportunities) was already foreseen. Anyway, the eventual postponement would be a chance to have extra time for the data analysis.
Maria Ana Baptista from FFCUL underlined the importance to be successful in the Geostar experiment so as to show the effectiveness of this part of the project. 
Taking into considerations all the before-mentioned aspects, the partners unanimously agreed (by show of hands) that the consortium would wait the beginning of May (11 of May at the latest) to evaluate if the equipment of the Geostar experiment is ready to be deployed. If not, the Coordinator will start the project’s postponement procedure with the agreement of the partners.
The Coordinator assured anyway that the project officer would be informed about this possible occurrence.
Decision about the final plenary meeting (proposal: Rome)
If a postponement would not be needed, the final meeting would take place within the 30th September 2009. Such meeting was agreed to take place in Rome. The dates for the final meeting were eventually scheduled for the 16th and 17th September.
NEAREST Steering Committee meeting – Brest, 3 April 2009
pag.1

